
Cedar Mountain Families, 
 
On April 23rd, we were notified by the Minnesota Department of Education that schools will 
remain in Distance Learning for the remainder of the 2019-2020 school year. This information is 
disappointing as we miss seeing our students and we know our students miss the daily 
interactions that school provides. As a district however, we are committed to doing everything 
we can to provide our students top notch Distance Learning for the remainder of the school 
year. I appreciate the tremendous effort that has been put forward by our staff, students and 
families and I am confident that Cedar Mountain will continue to make the best of this difficult 
situation. 
 
As we move forward with this new information, you certainly will have questions on a variety of 
topics including events scheduled to take place. We have had many conversations as a district 
about this possibility and will be finalizing plans for the all of things affected by the closure. 
Please be assured that in the coming days we will communicate our plans with those affected 
so that they can plan accordingly.  
 
May 1st and May 4th will not be Distance Learning days for students. Staff will be utilizing these 
days to prepare materials for the remainder of the year. Meals and essential care will be 
provided these days.  
 
Please know that Cedar Mountain will continue to be a source of support during the remaining 5 
weeks of school. Meals will continue to be served daily and staff will be available to support 
students with their educational and social-emotional needs. Please be sure to reach out with the 
questions you may have. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Rob Brandl 
Superintendent 
Cedar Mountain Schools 
 
 


